
 

  

 

David Stevens 
Direct: 416.865.7783 

E-mail: dstevens@airdberlis.com 

 

April 25, 2025 

BY EMAIL AND FILED VIA RESS 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street  
Suite 2700 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 
   
Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas”, or the “Company”) 
 EB-2022-0335 – IRP Pilot Project Application 
 EB-2025-0124 – Review Motion of IRP Pilot Project Decision   
 Enbridge Gas Response to Environmental Defence    

We represent Enbridge Gas.   

On April 15, 2025, we wrote to the OEB asking for confirmation about the scope of the Review 
Motion arising from the March 27, 2025 in the IRP Pilot Project Application (the “Decision”).  We 
also requested a stay of aspects of the Decision. 
 
On April 23, 2025, Environmental Defence wrote to the OEB objecting to the requests in our 
letter. 
 
We do not seek to unduly expand the record for the Review Motion before the OEB issues a 
Procedural Order, and therefore we do not propose to respond to all of Environmental 
Defence’s submissions.  However, we do wish to answer one item.   
 
Environmental Defence submits that Enbridge Gas has not made the case for the OEB ordering 
a stay of portions of the IRP Pilot Project Decision.  We had hoped and assumed that our 
request for a limited partial stay would not be controversial.  However, in the event that the OEB 
requires more detail and support for why a partial stay is appropriate, Enbridge Gas confirms 
that it can and will file appropriate further submissions, including a reply to any responding 
intervenor submissions. 
 
Yours truly, 

AIRD & BERLIS LLP 

 
David Stevens 

c: all parties in EB-2022-0335  


